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Local meetings (Forthcoming SNT Engagements in the area)


Crime report 


Community Engagement Briefing October 2010





Countywide issues


Performance


Suffolk remains one of the safest counties in the country.  The current crime rate for the county is at its lowest for a decade. 


88% of people in Suffolk feel safe where they live (year end 2009/2010)


Figures for the first five months of this year show that reports of criminal damage are down 8%, sexual offences are down 7% and drug offences are down 26%.


Incidents of anti-social behaviour are down 11.8% so far this year, with rowdy or inconsiderate behaviour down 15.4%


Although domestic burglary has risen by more than 100 crimes this year, we are keeping on top of detections, which have increased by 72.  The detection rate is up by more than 5%.


Violence in public places is slightly down this year (5 crimes), but the number of detections has gone up to 25, giving a detection rate of 42%


Community resolutions have made a significant contribution to the number of crimes we ‘solve’.  So far, 1356 crimes have been community resolved, giving an overall solved rate of 31%.





Priorities


Our force priorities for the year are outlined under the headings of ‘Confidence and Satisfaction’, ‘Local Crime and Policing’ and ‘Protecting People from Serious Harm’, with our strategic ambition being ‘to reduce levels of crime and anti-social behaviour and achieve high levels of public confidence.’


Along with our partners, we are committed to reducing crime and anti-social behaviour across the county.  Together we have developed Minimum Standards of service for victims and witnesses of anti-social behaviour, ensuring a high level of service is provided across the county. 


ASB – We are using an anti-social behaviour mapper tool through our performance unit, to help us locate incidents of anti-social behaviour across the county, allowing us to respond efficiently. 





Confidence and public satisfaction


Public confidence in Suffolk Constabulary is improving.  Latest British Crime Survey data shows that 49.8% of people think that the police and local councils are dealing with the crime and ASB issues that matter in their area.  This is an improvement from 46.9% last quarter, moving Suffolk up 15 places to 21st.


Latest ‘user satisfaction’ surveys show that over the last 12 months, Suffolk Constabulary has improved in every area surveyed in relation to how satisfied members of the public are with the service it provides. 92% were satisfied with the treatment they received and 86% were satisfied with their overall experience.


The Yellow Card initiative is showing positive results.  88.4% of responders feel they were treated with fairness, dignity and respect and 87.4% said that they received a satisfactory level of service.





Efficiency


Suffolk is a low cost force, but in line with police forces across the county, we are facing an unprecedented financial situation. We are facing a cut in funding of at least £20 million over the next four years.


We are already an extremely efficient force with one of the lowest costs per head of population and 300 fewer people than the average of our most similar forces.


Our challenge is to reduce unnecessary bureaucracy and improve value for money while offering a quality service to local people and maintaining our good track record in reducing crime and anti-social behaviour.


We are looking at more ways to work in collaboration with other police forces, local councils and other partners to provide high quality, shared services to the public, increasing our efficiency.


The Constabulary is working in partnership with Suffolk County Council to buy and share two properties in Ipswich to help reduce costs while improving service delivery. As a result of this, the Constabulary will be able to sell off premises including Ipswich Police Station, which face multi-million pound refurbishment bills in the future. The project will save £200,000 per year for the Constabulary and is being progressed now because both property costs and borrowing are low.


We have made changes to the opening hours of public enquiry desks at police stations to better suit local needs.  The opening hours will now reflect the demand they face, making better use of our resources.  Police stations will remain open as operational bases for officers.  This will not affect the availability of police officers to respond to emergency incidents 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, nor the continued presence of Safer Neighbourhood Teams to engage with the public on local concerns and to deal with community issues on a daily basis. (Full details on separate summary sheet).





























Local Issues and Actions 





Our Team Priorities


(what you told us we need to concentrate our efforts on)��1.  Anti-Social use of Motor Vehicles in public car parks - Mildenhall Town IP28 . This priority was set on 11th August 2010.��2. Anti-Social Behaviour - Wake Avenue, Mildenhall IP28 7NG. This priority was set on 14th July 2010 - 














The next Community Priority Setting meeting





We hold Community Priority Setting meetings, which are attended by the police, county, district and parish councillors, as well as our partners from health and education organisations.�The aim is to:





Discuss issues put forward by the local community.





Disucss the top three priorities chosen by members of the public and decide how these issues should be addressed and how we are going to tackle them.





Arrange feedback to local people about progress.





These meetings are open to the public, so if you would like to come along and raise any issues with us, the next one for your area is on 21st October 2010. It starts at 9:30 am and will take place at: Forest Heath District Council Offices, College Heath Road, Mildenhall IP28 7EY. 





Street-a-Week





Marigold Drive w/c 10/10/2010





























There have been FIFTEEN recorded crimes since the last report dated 10/09/20110: -





3 Cases of Theft – Other


3 Domestic Incidents – Non-Crime


1 Case of Criminal Damage – Dwelling


1 Case of Criminal Damage – Vehicle


1 Burglary – Dwelling


1 Theft of Motor Vehicle


1 Assault Occasioning ABH


1 Case of Common Assault (Non-Injury)


1 Case of Harassment caused by Message/Letter/Email etc.


1 Case of Harassment – Non-Crime


1 Case of Racial/Religious Aggravated Harassment





Of particular interest: -





Between 6.30pm on Friday 10th September and Midnight on Sunday 12th September in Sage Court, offenders have jemmied a rear window of a property and gained entry. A laptop computer and three television screens (including a 37” and 42” Plasma Screens) have been stolen. 





Theft of car parts and scrap metal from the front of a property in Turnpike Road – 14/09/2010





Criminal Damage where a vehicle has been damaged in Hundred Acre Way – 14/09/2010





Theft of scrap metal from the front of a property in Laburnum Close – 15/09/2010 – Two males arrested and charged.





Criminal Damage – Dwelling where a window of a house under construction has been damaged – Field Maple Close – 19/09/2010





This compares to Twenty-One recorded crimes for the same period last year.





The average number of anti-social behaviour incidents in this area has decreased from 14.7 to 12.7 (13.6%) (compared to the same three month period last year)


(June-August 2009 /2010).










